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%’ IV. Land Use Plan Amendment 1.UP2016-01 & Rezoning Application REZ2016-

Case: Land Use Plan Amendment LUP2016-01 & Rezoning Application REZ2016-03 —
Expansion of the James E. Grey Preserve and Associated Transfer of
Development Rights

Property Owner: Debbie L. Manns, City Manager, New Port Richey City Hall, 5919 Main Street,

New Port Richey, FL 34652.
Request: 1) Land use plan amendment from MDR-14, Medium Density
Residential Category to R/OS, Recreation/Open Space Category (Ordinance
#2016-2081); and
Request 2)  Rezoning from Mobile Home Park District (MHP) to Government
District (Ordinance #2016-2082).

Proposed Use: Expansion of the James E. Grey Preserve and assodated transfer of development

rights.

Mr. Mettler provided a PowerPoint presentation outlining the two requests. He indicated that the City had
putchased the approximately seven-acre property for the purpose of expanding the James E. Grey Preserve
and is now also proposing to use the property to implement the City’s Coastal Transfer of Development
Rights (TDRs) program. He noted that both the Main Street Landing property and the seven-acre property

Minutes - Land Development Review Board — May 19, 2016 — Page 2 of 3



are both located near the river, at a low elevation and within the Coastal High Hazard Area (CHHA). The
State of Flotida discourages increasing residential density in the CHHA, but has approved the City’s Coastal
TDRs program, which allows the transfer of development rights from City-owned sending sites within the
CHHA to recciving sites within the CHHA. He indicated that the City proposes to transfer all of the
development rights from the subject property to an entitlement bank and then transfer 34 residential units to
the Main Street Landing site to satisfy the terms of the development agreement approved in November 2015,

Mr. Mettler said the proposed land use change is from MDR-14, Medium Density Residential Category to
R/OS, Recteation/Open Space Category and the rezoning is from MHP, Mobile Home Park District to
Government District. Both requests are consistent with the concurrency requirements, consistent with the
Comptehensive Plan’s recreation/open space and TDRs policies, fulfills the terms of the development
agreement with Main Strect Landing, LLP and will provide additional access to the Preserve.

Mary O'Benat, 6434 River Ridge Road, spoke in favor of the request.
Dt. Cadle asked if this were a necessary step for the Main Street Landing project. Ms. Fierce concutted.

Board Member Magysilles made the motion to recommend approval of the application which was seconded by
Board Member Moran. Roll call vote: Maysilles; yes, Michel; yes, Smith; yes, Parrillo; yes, Moran; yes, Cadle;
yes, and Gray; yes. The motion carried 7-0.

. Adjourn:
Ms. Fierce thanked the Board Members for attending the meeting. The next meeting is June 23, 2016. The
meeting adjourned at 2:31 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

W0 <Lf

Gus Katpas, Senior Planner
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